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Tuesday 
Dec. 9 

Wednesday 
Dec. 10 

Thursday 
Dec. 11 

Tea for English majcirs, French and Spanish students today 
at the Eastman Home, 3:30 to 5:oo. 

Basketball Results: Sat. Dec. 6 St.John's 
St.Cloud Teachers 

Over time game, at ·th, end ot the game the score was 
Tues. Dec, 2 Gustavus 

st.Cloud Teachers 
· This Week 1 s Schedule, Sat,, Dec. 13, Game starts at 8 
St,John 1 s vs. St.Cloud Teachers Here 

37 
41 

33 all, 
45 
49 

o•clock 

The Craft Group of the Rural Life Club would like any toys 
yoµ don 1 t want anymore to repair for some poor children, 
If you have any leave them in Miss Green•s office, Room A, 

All new students who desire a Student Directory may get one 
in t~Talahi Office. Old students who did not get a 
Directory may also get a7copy, 

Intra-mural Volleyball tonight. There will be a meeting of 
all men interested i ·n plnying intra-mural basketball on 
Tuesday, Dec. 16 at 6:45 p.m. in East~an Hall, Room 6. Team 
captains .. team members and anyone wis!ling membership on a 
team must boat this meeting. ~his meeting is the deadline 
for bringing your good white sleevele s s gym shirt and the 
twelve cents. Team captains are resp cnsible for equipment 
of their t eams. Get your teams orgnnized early. 

All students not teaching during the present winter quarter 
but wishing to be considered for spring assignments in 
student teaching for next spring quarter, are ask~d t6 come 
for conference in Room Q, Wed~ afternoon, Dec. 10, at 4:10 
or 5:10. In case of conflict, report at Riverview Office 
some time Wednesday. 

The Camera Craft meeting this Wednesday night will be held 
at Christiansen's Studio at 7 p.m. 

All Physical Education majors are cordially invited to 
attend an informal coffee -hour at the Eastman Home on Wed., 
Dec. 10, from 8 to 9:30 o1 cl~ck. 

W.A.A. meeting Wed., Dec. 10, beginning promptly at 7:15 in 
Eastman Hall. After the meeting there will be a Physical 
Education iea for majors at the Eastman Home. 

International RelationB Club meets Wed., Room F, at 8 o'clock 
Mr. o.J. Jerde Will speak. This is the official clµb for 
all History, Geography, Social Studios and Social Sciences 
majors and minors and any others who a!'e interested. 

Seniors! Juniors! Sophomores! Check the lists posted in the 
Post Office to see that your name is on the list of Talahi 
pictures. If your name is on this list your picture will pe 
in the Talah1---1f you have made arrangements to have your 
picture in the Talahi and your name is not posted report to 
the Talahi office before Wednesday at 5 p.m. 

Rangers!! 
Wednesday. 

There will be a meeting in the Art Room at 7 p.m. 
Be There! 

Members of the Scout Leadership qlass will meet at 6:30 in 
room 12 Thursday evening~ 

Thursday, Dec. 11, Second Hour,,.Immediately following t h e 
pep fest there will be an open forum for all college studer. ts 
The main topic for discussion will be the question "must 
we have compulsory atten~ance a.t Monday morning convocation s ? 
The responsibility rests with the student body and unless 
eighty per cent of the enrollment attends this open forum 
the student council wlll find it necessary to act on the 
matter of compulsory attendance at our next meeting, Be 
prepared to nominate candidates for student council vice 
president~ 



Friday 
Dec. 12 

Monday 
Dec. 15 

Tuesday 
Dec. 16 

' - : ' - ~he Y.M.C.A. will meet at Central Junior High School J-1.urs. 
Dec. 11. We'll start promptly at 7 o'clock, and dismiss in 
time to attend the community sing. 

Attention Seniors! There will be an election in the post 
office on Thurs., Dec. 11, for the following offices: 
Please Vote. 1. Publication Board: Betty Nolan, Velrna 
Jones, Gail Friedrich 2. Vice President: Bob Miller, Mary 
Ann Schoenberger, Marguerite Pramann. 

Pepfest: "Let's Junk the Johnnies" Thursday, the second 
hour Let•s give 15 minutes of our valuable time in help+ng 
the progress of our "Hard Wood Ramblers". Let's pack the 
Auditorium, bring your voice boxes and if you are a mute, 
come and show your school spirit by your actions. 

"God bless us, Everyone!" says Tiny Tim. 1I am the ghost of 
the past, present and future", writes Charles Dickens. "You 
are invited to hear the recording of the Christmas Carol by 
Charles Dickens to be given Thursday, Dec. 11, at 4 o1 clock 
in the auditorium," says the Player's Club to every member 
of S.T.C. 

Members of Player's Club, be prepared to have your picture 
taken for the Talahi, Thurs., Dec. 11, at 4 in the Auditorium. 

Music Club Christmas Party Dec. 12, at 8 p.m. in the social 
room. dome intending to have a good time and you will have 
it. The picture for the Talahi will be taken about 8!30. 
Each music club member will be assessed 25¢. 

Tickets for the chartered bus to Minneapolis will be on sale 
in the Student Organization Office on Friday, Dec. 12 during 
hours 2 and 3. If you absolutely cannot get your ticket 
during those hours, you can purchase it at any time on that 
day from Jean O'Reilly, Lawrence Hall, in Room 15. Friday 
is the deadline. The first 39 who buy their tickets are the 
only ones who will be able to go by bus. 

Yo-Hi's will have their Christmas caroling party ·Monday 
evening, Dec. 15. Meet in the Band Room at seven o•clock. 
The singing will be followed by refreshments and entertain­
ment. 

There will be a meeting of Faculty and Student Recreation 
Committees Tuesday, Dec. 16, Fourth Hour, Room F. 

GENERAL A.NHOUNCEMENTS 

The faculty will act as hosts and 
Counselors Tea this week Friday. 
arrangements include: 

hostesses at the Freshmen and 
The faculty committees in charge of 

SHOEMAKER HALL 
Miss Brohaugh, Chairman 
Miss Barker 
Miss Williams 
Mrs. A.F. Brainard 
Miss Green 

LAWRENCE HALL 
Miss Lilleskov, Chairman 
Miss Budge 
Mrs. Jerde 
Miss Ke,ump 
Miss Verrell 

The new winter quarter house president's names should be filed in the 
Student Organization Office. A few names are yet to be filed. 

The winter quarter officers' names for the following organizations 
have not yet been filed in the Student Organization Office: Thalia, 
Photozetian, Newman Club. 

ATTENTION SOPHOMORES: All sophomores who will graduate from the · t·wo­
year course during the present school year or the summer sessions and 
are now enrolling in the Placement Bureau must have their registration 
card checked by someone in the Placement Bureau before handing the card 
in. DO NOT LEAVE YOUR CARD IN THE BUREAU IF NO ONE IS THERE TO CHECK IT 

A student . who finds it necessary to leave school before the close of the 
session should make arrangements with the Deans for an honorable 
dismissal. If it is impossible to do this before leaving, the student 
should write to the Deans as soon as possible explaining fully reasons 
for leaving. · 



--r- Sub j ec ts may be dropped only with the ~approval of the administra tion. 
Students who drop a course without permission will be dropped auto­
matically from a second course and will receive a grade of nEu in each 
course. A st.udent may drop a course during the first six weeks regard­
less of grade, but if he drops a course during the last six weeks he 
will receive a grade of ffEtt if his work is failing at the time~ 

Students are required to leave their addresses and telephone numbers 
at the ~elephone in the Business Office if they were not located when 
they registered. This is important because we frequently find it 
necessary to locate students when not attending classes. 

Students will be permitted to repeat subjects totaling not to exceed 
sixteen quarter hours on the two year or four year course. 

Students who expect to graduate at the close of the winter quarter 
must make application for their diplomas in the Business Office with 
the Registrar not later than Monday, December 15. 

ATTENTION ALL STUDENT AID STUDENTS !l Whether you are on N.Y.A., 
State, or State Supplement your time sheet or time card is due on 
Friday, December 19 before you leave for vacation. Arrange with _your 
supervisor so that you can work the · necessary hours. If you plan to 
work during vacation you must see Mr. Weismann before Friday Dec. 19. 
Any time cards coming in after school starts on January 6 will be too 
late to receive any consideration. 

Come one, come all to the Big All-College Christmas Party, Eastman Hall, 
Wednesday, December 17, 8:00-10:00 p.m., Games and Dancing. 

Seniors! Seniors! Senior Frolic has been set for January 31. If we 
want to have the customary Hbang-up" party we 1 11 need a good theme. · 
That 1 s where you come in! Submit your choice of theme to Don Klein, 
chairman, Post Office Box 581, immediately. 

Come on out you F.T.A. members and English Club enrollees, Monday, 
December 15 is the date of the combined meeting to which you are all 
invited. And is that going to be a meeting! Mr. Waugh of the Hv.sic 
Department will speak on "Integration of the Arts" and the whole 
evening will be topped by a Christmas party. 
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